

Polish U19 Open 2025 presented by VICTOR 5 – 7 September, 2025 Strzelce Opolskie, Poland

Part of Badminton Europe Junior Circuit 2025

The tournament is a Junior International Challenge event

www.BadmintonEurope.com Umpire Invitation

Dear friends,

The Polish Badminton Association has the pleasure of inviting your umpires to officiate at the Polish U19 Open 2025, which is part of the Badminton Europe Junior Circuit 2025. All invitations are on the following terms:

- The organizer will provide transport to and from: Katowice Airport (KTW), Krakow Airport (KRK), Wroclaw Airport (WRO),
- The organizer will provide accommodation in Hotel Browar, (including breakfast) in twin shared 'non-smoking' rooms (evening with billard and bowlling), address: Kościuszki 4, 47-100 Strzelce Opolskie, G863+V3 Strzelce Opolskie
- The organizer provides transport between the hotel and the venue,
- The organizer will provide meals in the sport venue,
- All travelling expenses to/from official airports will be on account of the Umpire or his/her national association,
- Umpires are requested to be present at the Umpires briefing on Thursday, 4th September, 7:00 pm at the venue (tbc by referee).

PROVISIONAL SCHEDULE

Friday, 5th September from 9:00 R64 MS, WS, XD + R32 MD, WD Saturday, 6th September from 9:00 R32 MS, WS, XD +R16 +QF Sunday, 7th September: from 9:00 SF, from 14:00 Finals.

The finals are expected to be finished in the late afternoon on Sunday, 7th September 2025.

The umpires, after consultation with the organizer, in some cases may leave the hotel on Monday.

The Polish U19 Open 2025 will be played in the: Sport Hall PSP 1 in Strzelce Opolskie, ul. Kozielsla 38, 47-100 Strzelce Opolskie, Poland. We kindly ask you to send your nomination as soon as possible to sedziowie@pzbad.pl, at the latest August 8th 2025. Final list of Umpires will be available on 15th of August 2025. Selected umpires are expected to submit their travel details by 22nd of August, 2025 at the latest. Please mention name, surname, gender and the umpires grade of your nominees. Please do not book any travel arrangements until the umpire nomination will been confirmed.

With kind regards,

Polish Badminton Association